December 5, 2005

Hon. Victor Robles

City Clerk and Clerk of the Council

Municipal Building

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Robles:

Pursuant to section 3020 of the New York City Charter, I hereby disapprove Resolution Number 1276, which disapproved the landmark designation of the Austin Nichols Warehouse building at 184 Kent Avenue in the Borough of Brooklyn.  The Landmarks Preservation Commission (“LPC”), empowered by the New York City Charter to designate and protect the City’s architectural and cultural history, made a well-reasoned decision that the Austin Nichols Warehouse building merits landmark designation.

The LPC undertook an extensive review of this property and its history.  This review revealed this building’s historical importance to both New York City and to Brooklyn.  It was one of the first reinforced concrete buildings in New York City designed by a major architect. For the Austin Nichols building, nationally prominent architect Cass Gilbert designed an austere and monumental Egyptian Revival style building, relying on scale and proportion rather than three-dimensional ornament to create one of the most visually prominent buildings on the Brooklyn waterfront. Gilbert designed other New York City landmarks, including the Woolworth Building, 90 West Street, recently restored after the tragedy of September 11, the Broadway Chambers Building and the New York County Lawyers Association Building.

The LPC and its members are the experts charged with determining what buildings are worthy of landmark designation.  Their review of this site has produced a credible and persuasive case for landmarking.  Preserving this site is important for the fabric of our City.

It is especially significant to save this building as the Williamsburg area has been rezoned and will undergo significant change in the near future.  This change is good, but as we have learned time and again, historic preservation of important buildings adds value, context and texture to developing areas in ways that benefit both the area itself and the city as a whole.  In addition, the City Planning Commission has concurred that designation of this important historical building is consistent with the goals and objectives of the rezoning.    


For all of the foregoing reasons, Resolution Number 1276 is hereby disapproved.








Sincerely,








Michael R. Bloomberg

cc:  Hon. A. Gifford Miller
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